
April 22, 2011 40  

BOARD OF SELECTMEN 
 

MINUTES 
April 22, 2011 

 
Board met in session at 8:30 a.m. in the Selectmen’s Meeting Room at Abbot Hall. 
 

James E. Nye, Chairman 
Jackie Belf-Becker 

Judith R. Jacobi 
Anthony M. Sasso, Town Administrator 

 
LODGING HOUSE LICENSE.  Larry Digiammarino, Attorney and Richard Cooper 
appeared before the board to request a lodging house license for the Marblehead Inn at 
264 Pleasant Street.  Motion made and seconded to approve the request from Richard 
Cooper, Bluefish Property Group, LLC, for a Lodging House License at 264 Pleasant 
Street subject to the required fee, forms and Department sign offs.  All in favor. 
 
TAXES.  A letter was read from Town Treasurer Patricia Kelly Murray as it relates to 4th 

Quarter Real Estate Taxes being due on Monday, May 2, 2011.  These bills may be paid 
on line through the Town’s web site www.marblehead.org and clicking on On-Line 
Payments of Property Taxes. 
 
OLD BURIAL HILL.  Perpetual Preservation Restriction.  Rebecca Curran 
Town Planner appeared before the board to explain that as a requirement of the 
Massachusetts Historical Commission grant the town has submitted for priority one 
stone restoration work at Old Burial Hill, they would be required to enter into a 
perpetual preservation restriction on Old Burial Hill. Motion made and seconded to 
record a perpetual preservation restriction and maintenance agreement on the Old 
Burial Hill in Marblehead should the town be awarded a grant from the 
Massachusetts Historical Commission’s Preservation Project Fund program.  All in 
favor.  
 
LETTER OF APPRECIATION.  A letter was read from a group of citizens from 
Jersey Street expressing their appreciation to the Highway, Water and Sewer, Drain, 
Forestry, Park and Recreation and Cemetery Departments, for their excellent snow 
plowing efforts this winter.  
 
HANDICAP PARKING SPACE REQUEST.  A letter was read from Mary Tully of 8B 
Franklin Street requesting a handicapped space on Franklin Street.  Motion made and 
seconded to refer the request from Mary Tully to the police department and a traffic 
consultant for review.  All in favor. 
 
Motion made and seconded to adjourn at 8:39 a.m.  All in favor. 
 
  Rebecca Curran, Town Planner 


